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Tax Update 
 
New Sales Tax Prepayments  

 

On July 19, 2017, the Governor of Puerto Rico signed H.B. 1133 into law as Act No. 

46 which, among other things, requires certain merchants to prepay the sales tax 

collected during a particular month in bi-weekly installments.  

 

Below is a summary of the most important provisions of Act 46 regarding the sales 

tax prepayments. Note that Act 46 also introduces amendments to the Puerto Rico 

Room Occupancy Rate Tax Act, particularly to accommodate collection of such tax 

by on-line short term rental companies.  

  

Sales Tax Prepayments 

 

The Puerto Internal Revenue Code of 2011, as amended (“Code”) establishes, as a 

general rule, that the sales tax collected on taxable transactions during a particular 

month shall be deposited with the Puerto Rico Treasury Department (“Treasury”) on 

or before the 20th day of the month following the month in which the sales tax was 

collected.   

 

Act 46 amends the sales tax deposit provisions to require certain taxpayers to deposit 

(prepay) the sales tax collected during a particular month in two installments: on the 

15th and on the last day of the month during which the sales tax transaction 

occurred.  

 

Merchants required to comply with these prepayments are:  

1. Large Taxpayers, as defined in Code Section 1010.01(a)(35), and  
2. Merchants whose monthly average amount of sales tax deposited during the 

prior natural year exceeds $2,000.  
 

Applicable merchants shall be deemed to have complied with these requirements if 

the merchant deposited the lower of: (i) 80% of the sales tax determined for such 

month or (ii) 70% of the total sales tax remitted during that same month in the prior 

year.  

 

Pursuant to Act 46, these provisions shall become effective for transactions occurring 

as of July 2017. However, given that Act 46 was signed into law after what would 

have otherwise been the first installment (July 15th), it is expected for Treasury to 

issue guidance providing relief.  
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